
	
	

NOTICE	OF	APPLICATION	FOR	CHANGE	TO	VIPA’S	ELIGIBILITY	RULES	-	
REGULATION	121(4)	FAIR	WORK	(REGISTERED	ORGANISATIONS)	REGULATIONS	2009	

	
On	 20	 October	 2015	 VIPA	 lodged	 a	 Form	 68	 Application	 for	 consent	 to	 the	 alteration	 of	
eligibility	rules	of	an	organization	with	the	Fair	Work	Commission.			
	
The	proposed	amendments	will	allow	the	President,	Vice	President,	Secretary	or	Treasurer	of	
VIPA	to	remain	eligible	for	membership	notwithstanding	that	he	or	she	is	no	longer	employed	
by	a	Virgin	Australia	Group	Entity.		In	accordance	with	Rule	31	of	VIPA’s	Rules,	a	meeting	of	
the	Committee	of	Management	was	called	on	9	October	2015	and	a	resolution	was	passed,	
approving	the	proposed	alterations.	
	
The	purpose	of	the	proposed	amendments	is	to	avoid	the	break	in	continuity	and	the	need	to	
call	an	election	to	fill	a	vacancy	when	an	officer	of	VIPA	is	no	longer	employed	by	such	an	
entity.	
	
	
	


